
PHILIP B. SCOTT
GOVERNOR

State of Vermont
OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR

June 1,2022

The Honorable John Bloomer, Jr.
Secretary ofthe Senate
115 State House
Montpelier, VT 05633-5401

Dear Secretary Bloomer:

Pursuant to Chapter II, Section 1l of the Vermont Constitution, I am returning 5.234, An Act
Relattng to Changes to Act 250, without my signature because this bill moves us in the wrong
direction on Act 250.

From my perspective, this bill makes Act 250 even more cumbersome than it is today and it will
make it harder to build the housing we desperately need. These concerns were raised by elected
leaders on both sides of the aisle, though were not addressed by the Legislature.

Fortunately, the pieces of this bill that will make some modest improvements were added to
another bill, which I plan to sign.

Based on the objections outlined above, I am returning this legislation without my signature
pursuant to Chapter II, Section 11 of the Vermont Constitution.

Sincerely,

Philip B.
Governor
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